Docket No. CC-2019-OGR-01-002

Philip and Kathleen Hendrickson DEPT, OF LANDS
1208 Cottonwood Drive

Fruitland, ID 83619 JAN 23 2000
January 20, 2020 BOISE, IDAHO

Idaho Department of Lands
300 N 6™ Street Suite 103
Boise, ID 83720

RE: Application of AM Idaho, LLC for spacing order and to integrate unleased mineral interest owners in
the drilling unit consisting of the SW % of Section 10, Township 8 North, Range 5 West, Boise Meridian,
Payette County, Idaho; IOGCC Docket No: CC-2019-OGR-01-002

Dear Mr. Thomas:

We were both born and raised and attended college in the beautiful state of Idaho. Two of our children
were born here in the Treasure Valley. We returned to this area to retire and bought a beautiful home
in the Northview Ranch Subdivision in Fruitland. We were not advised or contacted by anyone about
the natural gas well that has been drilled so close to our home. We recently found out about it from a
neighbor, and we are very concerned.

We object to the drilling, development, pipelines, and production of natural gas in this area. We also
object to the possibility that our rights can be taken away because others may relinquish theirs.

Our reasons for objection are several. We are concerned about the environmental impact. The 160
acre zone of direct impact, that includes our home, also includes the Payette and Snake Rivers and the
City of Fruitland’s water treatment plant! How can the State of Idaho approve such an industry in an
area where our water supply is so vulnerable? We are also concerned about the air quality and the
beauty of this area.

Another potential impact would be on the health of local residents. Because of air and water pollution,
the health of residents here will be in jeopardy.

Financial effects of living near natural gas production and pipelines could be significant. Many people
have their homes as their primary investment for their futures; and property values would be impacted
negatively. Concern about the possibility of pipelines and production here include catastrophic fires,
and the undermining of the foundations of our homes and of our yards. If something catastrophic were
to happen, most insurance policies would not cover these situations.

We have not signed any oil and gas lease, nor will we in the future. We are depending on the Idaho

Department of Lands to protect our home, our air and water, our safety, our quality of life, and our
financial future.

Philip and Kathleen Hendrickson



